242580 1160 FG006-12

THE WHITE HOUSE

. WASHINGTON

June 21, 198

Dear Linc:

I wish to thank you for the outstanding briefing and tour which you provided during my recent visit to NSA. It was most helpful to meet at least some of the dedicated professionals and to see firsthand the marvelous technology which they use to provide the intelligence which is so vital to the security of our Nation. Please express my sincere appreciation to all those who gave such outstanding and informative presentations.

Let me also thank you for sharing as well the challenges we face in SIGINT, COMSEC, and computer security. As you know, I am ready to help in any way I can.

Robert C. McFarlane

Lieutenant General Lincoln D. Faurer Director, National Security Agency Fort George G. Meade, Maryland 20755